Minutes – PLD Executive Board Meeting

January 11, 2008
Corvallis Public Library

Attending: Carol Uhte, Linda Lybecker, Steve Skidmore, Robin Beerbower, and Abigail Elder. Guest:  Stephanie Miller
Carol called the meeting to order at 11:00.  

Steve moved that the minutes be approved.  Linda seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

MemberClicks—Steph

Steph Miller reported on how MemberClicks will benefit OLA. She is still tweaking the template so that the site will have the same functions with an improved look. There are different options for use, depending if you are an OLA member, OLA board member, have web privilege or are a member of the public. 

Steph anticipates moving to MemberClicks in early March. PLD will be able to offer it Standards Survey to library directors through MemberClicks. 

Todd will attend a MemberClicks training for PLD, or Stephanie will bring the training to him in Bend if necessary. Carol will contact Todd about the training. 

OLA Board Meeting- Carol and Steve
The OLA Board is considering raising the dues for the first time since 2001. WLA dues are a percentage of one’s salary, but MemberClicks couldn’t handle that type of dues structure. 

OLA is hopeful that it can recoup money in its upcoming conferences by doing two pre-conferences for PLA. In addition, OLA might contract with Powells to run the PLA bookstore. 

OLA conference schedule: 

2008 OLA/WLA

2009 OLA- Salem

2010- PLA- Portland

2011- Currently scheduled to be a joint conference with OASL, but this might be delayed for a year. 

The OLA Board has accepted the proposed PLD Standards for Community Involvement and they are already posted on the OLA website. 

HOLA- Linda
OLA has a three year grant to provide OLA conference support to library staff from service areas of less than 10,000 people.  HOLA will cover OLA conference and pre-conference registration, travel expenses, meals, hotel, PLD dinner, and Thursday breakfast. In addition, HOLA will fund staff coverage at the library if needed, a three year personal membership to OLA and a three year institutional membership to OLA for the library. 

Linda reports that she probably has enough people to serve as mentors for these attendees, but to please give her any additional names. Linda will contact the potential mentors. Mentors will talk with the person before the conference, sit with them at lunches, and help them network with colleagues during the conference. 

Finance-- Carol
Financial data was reviewed. 
PLD Standards – Carol

In the Facilities Standard: “Provide staff work area” (remove the word “separate”)
Remove the Local Government Personnel Institute from the Appendices. 

PLD will present as amended at the general meeting in April. 

Steph will check the other links in the Appendices. 

Carol will inform members via MemberClicks of final voting at the conference by March 15th. 

Standards Survey- Steve

Steve and Wyma created a survey to distribute to all public library directors. They will talk with Val Vogt at the State Library, in hopes of distributing the survey through the public library director listserv. 

Steph will start working on the online survey, and have it link to the standards. Steve will write a cover letter for Carol to include with the survey; the survey will be coming from Carol in her role as PLD chair. 

The results can be viewed on the website or exported to a spreadsheet.  The survey should be released in early March and due April 1st. PLD will provide the results at the PLD business meeting at the OLA conference. 

Question 7: changed to “What other areas should be addressed….” 

Question 9: provide room for comments

OLA Conference- Carol and Robin

PLD dinner menu has been finalized. The conference site has plenty of parking. 

Robin distributed a chart showing all PLD sponsored programs. OLA currently has PLD listed as sponsoring a program on Portals.  

We need to create an evaluation form for our programs; OLA should provide the master form. Abigail will get a speaker agreement contract for Melanie Workhoven.  Robin will ask Robert about contracts for other speakers and whether we can provide lodging for David Wright, since he is a WLA member. 

Robin is meeting with Mary Norman to finalize the pre-conference details. 

Upcoming meetings:

Friday, March 14, 2008 from 11-3 at the Corvallis Public Library

OLA Conference meeting - TBA

Friday, June 20, 2008 from 11-3 at the Corvallis Public Library

Tasks:

	What
	Who
	When
	Done

	Contact Todd re: MemberClicks Training
	Carol
	Jan/Feb
	 

	Attend MemberClicks Training (or arrange alternate training)
	Todd
	Feb/March
	

	Contact potential HOLA mentors
	Linda
	February
	

	Announce that the final vote on the PLD standards will be done at the OLA conference
	Carol
	March 15
	

	Contact Val Vogt about distributing Standards Survey via OSL’s public library directors listserv
	Steve/Wyma
	February
	 

	Write cover letter for Carol to send with survey


	Steve
	February
	

	Change survey questions #7 & 9


	Steve/Wyma
	February
	

	Send survey


	Carol
	Early March
	

	Speaker contract for Melanie Workhoven


	Abigail
	February
	

	Contact Robert about contracts for other speakers


	Robin
	February
	

	Ask Robert about providing lodging for a WLA member


	Robin
	February
	

	
	
	
	


Respectfully Submitted, 

Abigail Elder, at-large member
